April 23, 2007

The Honourable Maxime Bernier, P.C., M.P.

Minister of Industry

House of Commons

Ottawa, ON

K1A 0A6

Dear Minister Bernier,

We have earlier exchanged correspondence with respect to the location of a cell phone tower in the immediate vicinity of a residential area of the town of Simcoe in the riding of Haldimand-Norfolk. 

I am referring specifically to my letter to you under date of October 24, 2006 and your letter of response under date of December 13, 2006. 

I am enclosing a letter/petition which has been signed by eleven medical practitioners in Simcoe. Although the letter/petition is self explanatory, and was directed to the Mayor and Councillors of the community, I wanted to specifically bring to your attention some statements within the petition, specifically:

“There is an increasing body of evidence linking the radio frequency radiation emitted from cell phone towers to serious health effects including cancers and child leukemia.”

“The current government guidelines covered under safety Code 6 only provide protection against the thermal effects of radio frequency radiation. It does not provide protection, especially for children, against the non-thermal biological effects of this radiation.”

In the view of the medical practitioners, and many others, the federal government must take a leadership role with respect to an issue which has been addressed aggressively by other jurisdictions.

I look forward to hearing from you with respect to what your Ministry, and your Government intends to do to rectify this matter.

Yours truly,

Lloyd St. Amand, M.P.
Brant

Encl./

